MINUTES
CITY OF SUWANEE
PUBLIC ARTS COMMISSION  (PAC) MEETING
Wednesday, January 7, 2015
Suwanee City Hall
Attending:
Commission members:  Vickie Johnson, Suzanne Holtkamp, Tim O’Brien, Lisa Winton, Berney Kirkland, Cherie Heringer (absent – Dick Goodman) (Berney Kirkland left at 7:08 p.m.)
Staff:  Denise Brinson, Toni Shrewsbury
[bookmark: _GoBack]Call to Order
Vickie Johnson called the meeting to order at 6:02 p.m.
Approval of Minutes
Berney Kirkland moved to approve the minutes, from the December 3, 2014 meeting, as presented
(Suzanne Holtkamp 2nd).  Motion carried 6-0.
Adoption of Agenda
Lisa Winton moved to adopt the agenda as presented (Tim O’Brien 2nd).  Motion carried 6-0.
Developer Presentation/Update
The 275 Satellite Boulevard Project / S & A Industries, Inc. was represented at the meeting by John Bambach, Financial Advisor.  Suzanne Holtkamp had previously met with Maiser Aboneaaj, CEO, to 
discuss the public art initiative. 
Mr. Bambach indicated that the owner, Daoud Shakkour, would be interested in participating in some way and would like for Toni Shrewsbury to meet with them to assist in finding an artist.  Toni will schedule a meeting.
Other Developer Updates
Toni Shrewsbury gave an update on all of the developments still in process:
Tomorrow’s Hope Daycare, on Peachtree Industrial Boulevard, is still under construction.  The bronze pieces have been fabricated and will be installed once construction is complete.
Aldi, on Peachtree Industrial Boulevard, is talking with a metal sculptor about creating a piece to locate on site.  They have a concept but have not yet formally commissioned the piece.  Aldi is currently under construction.
Avonlea Station, on Scales Road, plans to install statuary along with landscaping and hardscaping on site. Construction is in early stages at present.
Quantum National Bank, on Peachtree Industrial Boulevard, plans to sponsor the 2015 SculpTour exhibit.  Construction has not yet begun.
Project Updates
SculpTour – Toni Shrewsbury reported that the 2015-2017 SculpTour RFP responses are due on January 9, 2015. The PAC agreed to review the proposals on February 4, during their regularly scheduled meeting. 
Fundraising/Awareness Event – Cherie Heringer gave an update on the “Holiday Designer Showcase” planned for November 2015. She has given a timeline and overview of the event to Pulte for review.
Provided Pulte agrees to host the event, she has been given assurance that the model home in “The Reserve at Moore Road” will be available in November, 2015.
Tim O’Brien agreed to work with Cherie on the event.
North Gwinnett Arts Association
Vickie Johnson shared that the NGAA members will host a sidewalk art show at the Food Truck Friday events in 2015.
There will also be a NGAA members show at Stone Mountain (date to be determined).
Public Art Master Plan
Denise Brinson presented the Bressi  proposal and explained that the City is in contract negotiations at present with Todd Bressi and Meredith McKinley.  The “Scope of Work” draft as presented by Mr. Bressi, was given to the PAC members for review.  The project is expected to start in March 2015.
Denise asked the PAC to consider community members who may be interested in serving on an advisory committee for the PAMP.  All PAC members are expected to participate.
Other
Lisa Winton reported that she has been talking with the owners of Suwanee Park Tavern, still under renovation, about hosting a soft-opening with proceeds going to the Public Arts Commission.  She will continue the conversation and keep the PAC updated.
Adjournment
Cherie Heringer moved to adjourn at 7:28 p.m. (Lisa Winton 2nd).  Motion carried 5-0.

Minutes taken by Toni Shrewsbury




